
                                              Village of Crooksville 

                                         Council Workshop Meeting 

                                                   Sept. 11, 2023 

 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following Council Members present: Mr. 

Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney 

Edwards were also present. Mr. Loomis was absent. 

First up on the agenda, Stephanie McManus was present to speak on Neighborhood Strategies. 

She also stated that Michael from American Structure Point, that was assigned to our community, 

will be here 09/25.  

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin gave a breakdown to the Council of the roof quotes for the Beaumont 

Building and the water plant from each company. The council would like more information on 

the Beaumont roof.  

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she spoke to Kevin Smith, from the school, regarding the paving 

at the old football field. He informed her that McKee Paving stated they were not doing any 

more to fix anything else at the football field.  

Mrs. Tumblin stated that Brian Hatfield was in to apply for the park caretaker. She stated that she 

would like to offer the position to him for the next couple of months at $11.00/hr. due to Rick 

being out for medical issues. The council agreed they were fine with it except Mr. Redfern. 

Mrs. Tumblin stated she received all the final paperwork for Cherry Lane. 

Mr. Hampton wanted to go back to the roofing topic. He stated that they need to pick someone 

now to do the water plant roof because water is coming down on an electric panel there. The 

council agreed to go with Kern Construction for the water plant roof at $10,950.00. They will put 

it on the agenda for next week’s meeting.  

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated they would be starting the sewer smoking tomorrow around 7:30-8:00 

until 3:00pm. 

Mayor Mohler stated that he has had a few phone calls from people wanting to know when Trick 

or Treat is going to be. The council agreed to Sunday, October 29 from 6-7:30pm.  

Chief Wallace was present and discussed how his first week is going. He stated that he and Mrs. 

Tumblin and Mrs. Edwards had a chance to sit down and talk about different things such as 

billing and getting stuff for the department.  

Mr. Redfern stated that he believes that we need to get ahold of the engineer regarding the baby 

pool to get it fixed before next year. Mrs. Tumblin has reached out to multiple people and either 

they are not interested, or they don’t call her back.  



Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned. 

 

 

____________________________________    ______________________________________ 

Chris Mohler                                                       Courtney Edwards 

Mayor                                                                  Fiscal Officer 

 

 

 

 


